OHA Board Meeting 10/23/12
Held at Heather’s.
Board members attending: Allison, Doug, Wakean, Heather, Elise, Eddie & Georgia. No general members this time.

Agenda: Approved
Consent Items

In the past, consent items were items we were hoping everyone have read previously and don't require discussion, e.g. approving the minutes of the last meeting, easy decisions. It was decided to have a standing list of consent items to move the meeting along faster.
a) Minutes of last meeting - Approved

b) Work hour Award: a big Thank You and one bale of hay to the members with the highest work hours for 2011-12: Braun Maclean: 96; Fulton: 114; Pineda; 98. 
New Member Selection

As of beginning of Sept we had 4 membership openings. Elise has contacted 28 people on the waiting list, many have passed and some were at a 3rd pass and either were dropped off the list or by request added to  the bottom of the list. As of Oct 14th, we have two newly accepted memberships - Lisa McLaughlin & Page Schorer.  Elise will continue working on the 2 additional openings.  Ute Frey is interviewing on Oct 30th.  Ralph Royce has given up his space which creates another opening.   Heidi will be taking over the new member selection process with filling Ralph’s space.
Clarification on rotating new member interviewing committee position: An issue was brought forward by Elise, the new member committee chair, as to whether a probationary member could serve on the committee.  Eddie made a motion that only proprietary members should be allowed to serve on the new member committee since selection involves voting; a right only proprietary members hold.  Allison seconded, all approved

Strategies for Effective Email Communication

In the past a large amount of Board communications have been by email, taking a considerable amount of time and repeated readings of emails each time an opinion is rendered.  This is overwhelming. Many were also unsure whether there was a call to vote on an email item or just a discussion.
Several ideas were offered such as naming conventions for inner-board communications so the Board would know if it was something needing a vote or just an FYI.  Elise agreed to create some “naming conventions” so the Board would know how to treat each communication.
A discussion ensued where we would prefer “all OHA” communications be on the website Forum but we need to update our website software/ version before this would work well.  Members are growing more sophisticated in things like forums and it would be best if the entire membership could keep abreast of happenings.  Also anyone could post an opinion for all to see and answers/discussions would be visible as well.  There would be an on-going record of discussions. Having one place to look for information and discussions, grouped by topic, would create more efficiency and a central resource.
Member emails: For general member emails and communications it is important to note: Please do NOT use the “OHA All” email address for a communication that is best sent to only a few members involved in some action or issue. Please do not hit “Reply All” or send emails to “OHA All” unnecessarily.  We risk people ignoring important emails if they have their time wasted by reading messages unrelated to their personal concerns or interests.
Inner-Board meeting processes were examined to make things more efficient.  It was decided to use "Action items" & "Parking Lot" flip charts in meetings.  A Parking Lot item is one that is worthy but there is no time to address or needs more investigation/consensus to flush out. 

Hay Supply

Because we did not split the herd and the bales were lighter than what we are accustomed to buying, we need more hay to feed the entire season.  Julie did an inventory and concluded:   “… (We) need somewhere between 47 and 57 more bales through the Feb 2 date.  My feeling is that since we have an extra 40 bales for member purchase, we should go with 50 extra bales and feed out from the member hay if we end up needing more.”  She also determined where the extra bales should go for the best distribution.  We want to buy hay between the rains in the hopes it can be placed by the seller.  If not members will have to move the hay around when weather permits. Tarps will have to be purchased and adjusted to protect the new supplies.  More work hours available soon!

Discussion: The hay (alfalfa/grass) seems to be more grass than alfalfa. Also it was noted that we should pay for hay by the ton, not by the bale, because then you get more if you have light bales. It was moved and all were in favor of purchasing more hay.  Goal: That we get a grass/alfalfa mix with more alfalfa in it to provide more calories, but not create a situation of fighting over hay or an abrupt food change.  The hay charges may add to the cost of dues eventually, but at the moment we have enough money to buy hay.  Eddie noted that because we paid a rent payment early we broke almost even last year.  Julie, the feeding manager can order more hay.
Capital Improvements
Heather did a summary of capital improvement suggestions from the membership for 2012-13.  A committee for capital improvements was discussed.  Eventually we can maintain a list of ideas on a forum, and use a survey monkey to get input on prioritization.  A committee could eventually develop project plans and get bids to submit to the board and EBMUD.  It could also ensure that approved projects get done.  For now the conclusion was that since we had so many projects already outlined for this year, the committee idea could be “parked” for further discussion; after capital improvements approved by EBMUD the board will discuss if committee or project managers assigned would be best approach .
Capital improvements in our lease are called “long term maintenance.”  The projects for this year are decided on from our current discussions with EBMUD. 
Worthy ideas included those centered around water supply and plumbing, fencing (changing or repairing fence lines in various pastures), hay storage, invasive plant control, trail development, a new road to the pond pasture and opening Baby Bottle pond to horse action.  Some of these projects would need an action plan and member consensus to move forward.  So the potentially contentious issues that will need extensive member discussion were “parked” for now and it was decided to concentrate the discussion with EBMUD on two major areas: hay storage and invasive plant control.  The other ideas will be revisited when there is more time to develop them in a way that the membership will be adequately involved.

The two priorities of potential capital improvements that will be discussed with EBMUD:
Hay storage: To preserve our hay supply, the board decided to concentrate on improvements to the Pond Barn which would include water- and animal-proofing.  We also need to investigate alternatives to tarping for hay storage in other pastures.  
Invasive Plant Control: We want to concentrate on getting capital improvement credit for mowing and other weed work to offset the purchase price of an ATV.  Reasoning: The more mowing we do, the more grass is exposed to light and grows in more densely, crowding out even more weeds.  So more natural grasses “improve the land” and provide long term maintenance as well as help achieve EBMUD’s rangeland goals.  Owning an ATV would have many good uses and make mowing easier to accomplish rather than borrowing an ATV or other people’s trucks (borrowing causes many headaches & delays).  We also would like to get a shipping container for secure storage of the mower, ATV and other tools. 
Wakean and Heather are meeting with EBMUD in November and will discuss our priorities with them.
Planning the Year:
The planning grid was updated and will be consulted monthly.  Heather is keeping a list of outstanding issues that the Board needs to address.  This year we need to focus on the nuts and bolts of running the organization: Capital improvements, Annual Grazing Plan, new lease, budget, Rules and Procedures.  We acknowledge that we have other issues, such as the Pear Orchard issue, the EPM issue and updating the website, though we can’t tackle everything right away; perhaps not even this year.  Allison offered to bring a proposal to fix the website by January.  Several people want to look into the Pear Orchard issues, if possible, to save money for the cost of hay.  The next meeting will concentrate on budget, rules and procedures and capital improvements.
Next Board meeting: Tuesday, November 27, 7:00 pm, At Eddie’s: 83 Silverwood Drive, Lafayette 

Thank Yous:
Fred: Chain-sawing coyote brush to clear pathway for pipe to new trough in Lower Pasture

Julie: Counted hay bales in the FM and Pond Barn, came up with strategy to make sure enough hay is in each stack, moved the wheelbarrows, whips and hay hooks to the Pond Barn, coordinating another hay order 

Elise: Chairing new membership committee for selection on 4 new members
Doug, Wakean, Kai, Becky, Julie, Liz S., Harvey (more?) Planning and installing the Beer Can water tough, including a long trench and piping
Pam B: Replacing float valves

Alison Martin: for reminding us about the emergency plan on the website: http://www.orindahorsemen.org/node/61 (Choose Emergency Info, [bear in mind it needs updating])

Suzette: Trimming the trees by the water trough
Heather: for consolidating all the R&P suggestions and hosting the meeting
Please do not be afraid to “Toot Your Own Horn” & let Georgia know what you have done in Oct/ Nov.!
Minutes respectfully submitted by Georgia W, Recording Secretary 
